
Jane Scardifield

5 Stars Outstanding for Health and Safety at Northowram Primary School!
Last week, we welcomed Calderdale’s Health and Safety Team into school to conduct our 3-yearly inspection of

Health and Safety at school. 
Keeping our pupils, staff and visitors safe is our first priority at school and I am delighted to share with you that, after
a robust review of all our practices, polices, risk assessments and safety documentation, we have been awarded a 5

star – Outstanding grading! 
The inspection covers everything from our playground risk assessments, first-aid arrangements, site security,

evacuation and fire safety procedures, health and safety training and kitchen safety to a detailed site visit checking
our boundaries and general safety of pupils, staff and visitors. Our inspector noted the following: ‘I would like to
highlight that the documentary evidence provided was of high quality with good practices seen within the school

environment during the day of the audit, highlighting the school’s positive culture to Health and Safety. The
discussions had during the audit further evidenced the thought put into the health and safety within the school and

the high standards which you aim to achieve, and how health and safety is prominently featured and discussed
amongst the whole school staff. This is something the whole school should be extremely proud of.’ 

We will continue to be proactive around Health and Safety.
If you ever have a health and safety concern, please do report this by telephoning the school office or emailing

admin@northowram.calderdale.sch.uk . 
Special thanks and congratulations to our amazing Kitchen Manager (Helen Cornwell), school business manager
(Sarah Ogilvie), first aid leader (Allison Deighton), buildings manager (Ian Wood) and Health and Safety governor

(Steven Amos) for ensuring high standards of are maintained.
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YEAR 5 WILLOW WITH KATE DEARDEN (MP FOR HALIFAX) WHO
VISITED SCHOOL TO DISCUSS HER WORK AND CAREER DURING

DREAM BIG WEEK.
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Dream Big – Exploring the World of
work and future Careers

As our Dream Big focus draws to a close, we are
reflecting on the success of our focus on helping

children to consider the options available for them in
the future world of work. We are so grateful to all

parents and community members who visited
assemblies and classes to share their journeys in the

world of work – children have been inspired and full of
questions and ideas for the future and our ‘Dress as your
future dream job’ day was fabulous! In addition, year 2

and year 6 enjoyed workshops on the world of work
delivered by a careers consultant who specialises in

working with young children. 
Huge thanks to all of these visitors who gave their time
to share their experiences, life-lesson and wisdom with
our pupils: Dr Iqbal (GP), Alex O’Keefe (Entrepreneur),
Sohail Rashid (entrepreneur), Kate Dearden (MP), Holly

Lynch (former MP), Cannon James Allison (vicar),
Jamie Ashton (Apprenticeships and Engineering),
Helen Mitchell (solicitor), Steven Amos (Chef and

Emergency Planner), Michelle Sykes (Occupational
therapist), Louise Sprawling (head of people and

culture), and Damian Clayton (RAF/Rugby League) 

The school recently participated in the West Yorkshire cross-country event, and it was a beautiful sunny day, perfect
for the race. 

All the children gave their best effort, pushing themselves on a really tough course. They represented the school with
pride and determination throughout the event. 

We had some great supporters in the parents that came to the event and we would like to say a big thankyou for
getting your children there!  It was a really enjoyable day for all involved and the children were a real credit to the

school!

JOSHUA, FRANKIE AND AUTUMN 
DRESSED UP AS THEIR DREAM JOB 

MISS DURN AND MISS GREEN
DRESSED AS THEIR ALTERNATIVE

CAREERS IF THEY HAD NOT
BECOME TEACHERS!

CROSS COUNTRY
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There was great excitement last week as, having
introduced frogspawn into our wet area last year,

children discovered some return visitors – a
beautiful, large pair of frogs and a huge amount

of fresh frogspawn! In the lovely early Spring
weather children in year 3 also marked Shrove
Tuesday by making, cooking and then enjoying

pancakes in the open air!

Excellent, careful work was undertaken by year 4 pupils
to fashion their own tent-peg in advance of next week’s

challenge speed-challenge to erect a tent in the
quickest time possible! Well done Forest Schoolers!
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ATTENDANCE
Weekly Attendance

Weekly, monthly and termly monitoring takes place with
regards to attendance. We aim for children to reach 96%
over the course of the year. Current weekly attendance

winners are as follows:

ATTENDANCE BEAR

This is Angus, our new attendance bear. He will be
awarded to the class with the best attendance each week.

All the classes have been introduced to Angus and are
keen for him to spend time in their class.

Safeguarding- Mental Health Support

As you may be aware, there are a rising number of
young people and adults who are struggling with their

mental health. 
If you see a change in your child’s behaviour, it may be

that they are struggling with their feelings and don’t
know why. 

We have talked to the children about different
feelings which they may encounter and linked these to

the characters in ‘Inside Out.’ 
There are a number of different services who can offer

help and support. 
Please do reach out if you or your child are struggling,
or do contact us at school so that we can point you in

the right direction. 

The following links may be of some help:
Calderdale Open Minds (CAMHS): Calderdale Open

Minds (CAMHS) | Calderdale Council
Young Minds: https://youngminds.org.uk

Open Minds
http://www.openmindscalderdale.org.uk/



POETRY COMPETITION

Thank you to everyone who entered the
Poetry Competition.

The competition was arranged by some of
our year 4 girls, Evie, Eliza and Ellia as a

fundraiser for our school library.
We are delighted to share with you our

winning entries:

 

1ST PLACE
“MISUNDERSTOOD” BY MARNIE, YEAR 4

2ND PLACE
“ALL ABOUT ME” BY ERNIE, YEAR 3

3RD PLACE
“THAT’S MY STORY” BY LUCAS, YEAR 6



DINNER MONIES
POLITE REMINDER

All dinner money should be paid in
advance, either termly, weekly or daily.

A payment item is put on Parentmail for the
term but this can be reduced to the

payment amount required.

The cost of a school meal is £2.30 

EASTER PARADE

Further to the recent Parentmail that was sent out
earlier this week, we would like to take this opportunity

to give a little more information about the Easter
parade.

This event is one of our school traditions and you are
welcome to come along and join in the event.

Children are invited to make Easter hats/bonnets or
wear Easter accessories.  These should be made at
home and brought into school on the morning of the

event.

The parade will take place on Thursday 3rd April 2025
at 2.30pm in the front playground.

We do hope that you are able to come along and join in
the fun!


